
From: Burns, Mike <MDBURNS@greenvillenews.com>
To: Symmes, BrianBrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov

Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
Date: 8/30/2016 12:34:55 PM

Subject: Governor's visit to Calder Brothers

It was nice meeting you today, Brian. Thanks for your help. Could you or Chaney get me some 
information or even comment from the governor to back up perspective that Glen Calder shared on 
his meeting with her, about workforce development and the need for more traditional "blue collar" 
employees in the state? Calder said the governor supports his industry's desire to find more 
employees with two-year degrees, equipped for employment and far less financially burdened than 
most four-year-degreed candidates.
 

I must file this article I'm writing by 4pm. Thanks again.
 

- Michael Burns
 
The Greenville News, Greater Greer News
 
Mburns@greenvillenews.com
 
864-230-5696
 
@MikeNearGreer
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